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October 31, 2013

The Honorable Frank Lucas

Chair

Committee on Agriculture

US House of Representatives

Washington D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Lucas:

I am writing on behalf of the Association of University Centers on Disabilities (AUCD) regarding the proposed cuts to the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP). This program is essential to the health and wellbeing of millions of children and adults living with disabilities throughout the country who cannot afford to see further cuts to their benefits. Approximately 28 percent of individuals with disabilities between the ages of 18 and 64 are living in poverty, and they often have the most difficulty accessing and maintaining their benefits due to physical barriers and/or mental impairment.

As the House and Senate work to reconcile the differences between the proposed Farm bills, AUCD urges you to maintain the Senate’s position on funding for SNAP. The proposal in House bill (HR 3102) to cut $39 billion from snap would have a devastating impact on the lives of people with disabilities by reducing the resources they have to meet even their very basic nutritional needs. As Americans who have made a commitment to ensuring the health and safety of our children, our seniors, and our fellow citizens with disabilities, we can do much better to protect those who are most vulnerable in our society.

Given the current state of our recovering national economy, individuals with disabilities and their families are still struggling to get by with fewer opportunities and resources to get ahead. People with disabilities continue to have low incomes compared to their non-disabled peers, and are often living in poverty with limited opportunities for upward mobility into the middle class. The House Farm bill would have devastating consequences for people with disabilities of all ages, and therefore we strongly urge you to maintain the Senate’s position on this legislation. We hope you will keep these important matters in mind when deciding how to move forward on this issue.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
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Julie Anne Fodor, Ph.D.

President, AUCD
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